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An Extraordinary Meeting of Cwmllynfell Community Council will be held at CWMLLYNFELL HALL on WEDNESDAY the 6th August 2014 at 6.30pm.
Note: Members of Quarter Bach Community Council have been invited to participate in the meeting in view of the implications for patients residing in that Community.
Dated 29th July 2014
	E Peter Lloyd Jones

Clerk of the Council
	


AGENDA
1. Apologies for absence.
2. Declarations of Interest.
3. To receive a presentation/address from representatives of the Abertawe Bro Morgannwg University Health Board and the General Practitioners representing the Amman Tawe Partnership who will be taking over responsibility for Meddygfa’r Cwm with effect from the 1st September 2014.
Following the presentation/address an opportunity will be given to members to ask questions and/or raise any relevant issues.
(Note: Patients of Meddygfa’r Cwm have received letters from the Abertawe Bro Morgannwg University Health Board giving details of the new arrangements.
Attached is an extract relating to Meddygfa’r Cwm from the news section of the Health Board’s Website 
GP services secured for patients in the Swansea Valley – and beyond

Thursday, 17 July 2014 

A new era of general medical services is about to dawn for almost 3,000 patients in the Swansea Valley and surrounding areas.

 

ABMU Health Board has been working to ensure the continuity of general medical services since the two GPs running the Meddygfa’r Cwm practice announced their resignation in February.

 

Following a thorough selection process, ABMU can confirm it has found successor GPs to take over the practice from September 1st when the existing contract expires.

 

The board has awarded the General Medical Services (GMS) contract for Meddygfa’r Cwm to Amman Tawe Partnership, formed by doctors Duncan Williams, Alan Stevenson and Andy Watkin.

 

Dr Williams and Dr Watkin have been partners in the Amman Valley practice for many years, while Dr Stevenson single-handedly runs the St James practice in Pontardawe – which will now be merged with Meddygfa’r Cwm.

 

Neath Port Talbot locality director Hilary Dover said:

 

“We are very pleased to have successfully concluded our negotiations and will now be writing to let all patients know the practice is being taken over, along with details of their new doctors.
 

“The three GPs in the new Amman Tawe Partnership are very experienced with established premises. 

 

“The health board is satisfied Meddygfa’r Cwm will go from strength to strength, not only retaining but enhancing the quality of services available to residents.”
 

Meddygfa’r Cwm serves almost 2,700 people in Ystalyfera and Cwmllynfell, and communities in nearby Carmarthenshire and Powys. 

 

Earlier this month an ABMU panel considered presentations by two alternative providers.

 

After considering issues such as staffing, patient access and service sustainability, the panel felt the Amman Tawe Partnership proposal was more likely to meet the needs of Meddygfa’r Cwm’s patients.

 

The health board has now approved the panel’s recommendation to award the partnership the GMS contract.

 

The merger with St James means more clinical sessions (including the GPs, extended scope nurse, pharmacist and therapist) will be provided between 8am and 6.30pm than are currently available at either practice.

 

Amman Tawe Partnership will work with the National Patient Participation Agency and the community health council to create a patient participation group.

 

The possibility of video links between the practice premises to create a ‘virtual surgery’ will also be looked into. 

 

Head of primary care and planning for the Neath Port Talbot locality Lindsay Davies said:

 

“Amman Tawe Partnership will operate from the existing premises in Ystalyfera and Cwmllynfell initially.  

 

“However, it will seek to find a more appropriate single site between the two villages, engaging with local communities and their representatives along with the health board.
 

“That direct engagement with the community has already begun with plans being drawn up to organise one or more ‘Meet your new GPs’ sessions in the area before September.”
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